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REPORT OF THE CORPORATE DIRECTOR OF CITY DEVELOPMENT 
 
APPLICATION FOR A LATE NIGHT REFRESHMENT HOUSE LICENCE 
NEW SHABAZ RESTAURANT, 142 ALFRETON ROAD, RADFORD, NOTTINGHAM 
 
1.0 SUMMARY  
 
1.1 This application is for a new Late Night Refreshment House Licence to remain open to    

4 am. 
 
2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
2.1 IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT the Committee determine the application having 

regard to the objections of Ward Councillor Stephenson and Ms Kate Pearce. 
 
3.0 BACKGROUND 
 
3.1 Mr. Asghar Ali Khan has applied to hold a late night refreshment house licence at      

New Shabaz, 142, Alfreton Road, Radford, Nottingham 
 
3.2 The Act makes no provision for a local authority to refuse a licence, but in order to 

prevent unreasonable disturbance to residents of the neighbourhood, the Council may 
impose a condition prohibiting the opening or keeping open of such premises between 
the hours of 11pm and 5 am. 

 
3.3 Mr Khan has been made aware of the views of consultees and has been asked whether 

he would wish to amend the terminal hour to midnight.  Mr Ali has indicated that he does 
not agree with the proposal. 

 
4.0 PROPOSALS 
 
4.1 Mr. Ali has submitted an application for a licence in accordance with the Late Night 

Refreshments Houses Act 1969 to remain open to 4am. 
 
4.2 The Police, Pollution Control Officer and Planning Applications & Advice Officer have 

been consulted and have not objected.   
 
4.3 Ward Councillors have been consulted and Councillor Stephenson has objected.  A copy 

of his memo is attached at Appendix 1. 
 
4.4 Ms Kate Pearce, the occupant of the flat above the New Shabaz has objected.  A copy of 

her letter is attached at Appendix 2. 
 
4.5 The location of the premises is shown on the attached map and the applicant and 

objectors have been invited to attend. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
5.0 LEGAL IMPLICATIONS 
 

These will be reported at the meeting. 
 
6.0 EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES IMPLICATIONS 
 

None. 
 

7.0 List of background papers other than published works or those disclosing 
confidential or exempt information 

 

• Memo from Pollution Officer – dated 3 March 2004 

• Application -  dated 1 March  2004 

• Letter from Police – dated 12 March 2004 
 
8.0 Copyright Acknowledgement 

 
Nottingham City Council has adopted a policy of making agendas and reports available 
for public inspection by electronic means.  Where material from sources other than the 
City Council is reproduced either in whole or in part as part of a Committee report, 
copyright of such material is acknowledged. 
 
Where the copyright holder of such material objects to the practice of its further 
publication for viewing by electronic means, they should contact the officer(s) named 
below in the first instance who will arrange for its removal. 
 
Barry Horne  
Corporate Director   
City Development 
 
Lawrence House, Talbot Street, Nottingham NG1 5NT 
 
Contact Officer: Janet Swain 
Telephone number: 0115 9156776 
email: janet.swain@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
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